MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL, COLWINSTON, ON TUESDAY 10th MARCH, 2009 AT 7.00 PM.

1
ATTENDANCE

Councillors:


P Graham-Woollard
 – Chairman






G W Bates – Deputy Chairman






A J Austin






Mrs S J Carter
M R Shave

Apologies:


M W Sweeney

Clerk:



Mr B J Graham-Woollard


County Councillor:

R Thomas

The Chairman welcomed the new County Councillor, Councillor R Thomas. 

2
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

It was proposed by Councillor Shave and seconded by Councillor Mrs Carter that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 10th February, 2009, be signed by the Chairman as a true record.  Carried unanimously.
3
MATTERS ARISING
3.1
Community Projects
In regard to the Community Projects, the Chairman said that the application for the CASH Grant was ready to be sent off in regard to the Little Hill and the Church Gateway.  The Chairman added that the Little Hill had been designated as having the higher priority, as the Church had not confirmed planning approval by the deadline of the 31st of March.  The Chairman proposed that he send the application off before the deadline, including a bid for the Church Gateway, and also for the bollards on the Village Green.  Agreed unanimously.
3.2
General Highway Matters
The Chairman gave a general statement from Jane Hobbs in regard to issues which he had specifically drawn to their notice.  The response was as follows:

· Damaged Roads
In regard to the condition of the roads, mainly Tŵmpath, and also the road to Llampha and Llandow, both of which had been affected by the bad winter, the Vale Council was trying to sort out the worst pot holes, and would carry out the repairs as soon as possible.  In regard to costs, the Chairman understood that the Winter repair estimates for the Vale were in the region of £2m, and that these roads were on the 3-year list for re-surfacing within that estimate.  Although nothing was guaranteed, the repairs had been planned to be carried out in key areas.
In regard to the Tŷ Draw Lane and Llandow junction, the Chairman said that the Vale Council had viewed this as damage which was typical on country lanes, but that they would monitor the area.  In regard to the kerb repairs and ditch maintenance, Jane Hobbs said that 19 kerbs had been identified for work.  It was understood from several Councillors that the ditches had been cleared.

· St Michael’s Close
According to Jane Hobbs, the loose drain hole cover was replaced on the 17th of December.
· St Michael’s Close – Car Park
The Chairman reported that he had received acknowledgement from the Vale to say that they were responsible for the car parks and the main area and were preparing to remove all the debris and clear it up and then would maintain it on a regular basis.  They agreed that the Close itself was adopted highway, and the car park and footpath was the responsibility of the Vale Council’s Grounds & Maintenance Department.  Councillor Bates asked if anything was the Housing Association’s responsibility.  The Chairman replied that only the ground on which the houses stood was the responsibility of the Housing Association.
The Chairman said that he had also reminded the Vale Council, as freeholders of the adjacent flats, that they were responsible with regard to the bank between those properties and the Hafod properties.
· Green Lane
The Chairman said that he had invited Christopher Jones-Jenkins to the March meeting, but that Mr Jones had not been available.  Mr Jones had said, however, that he could guarantee possibly attending the April meeting.  Mr Jones had, in the meantime, recommended that current position should be maintained in regard to the Lane.
In regard to the moto cross, however, the Chairman reported that due to the fact that this had also been brought up by a local landowner, the Vale Council had planned to place a stop order on the activity, although the owner had argued that the area can be used for 28 days per annum, albeit not constant use.  However, the Chairman said that in regard to the change of use of the field was in breach of the Planning Regulations.  Furthermore, the Chairman said that the organisation’s use of advertising had been drawn to the attention of the Vale Council, and they have written to a contact address on the advertisement on the website.  The Chairman said that the issue was also being dealt with by the Vale Council’s legal department.
The Chairman said that he would contact Mr Jones-Jenkins and invite him to the April meeting.  Agreed.
· Obstruction on Main Street.

The Chairman recalled that Highways Officers had previously made observations in regard to the caravan and planters on the Main Street.  Jane Hobbs’ response said that the planters and the caravan were on the Highway and that the owner had been informed and been given 7 days from the date of the letter to remove them.  The response also said that legal action might be taken if they do not remove the items.  According to the Vale Council, this was in breach of Highways Act, which they were not prepared to ignore.

· Village Green 
The Chairman said that he had written to the insurers in regard to the added ownership of the Village Green.

The Chairman said that he understood that the Vale Council had no objections to the erection of bollards.  He also reported that he had put a piece in the newsletter in regard to the bollards, but had not received any remarks from the village, those living in the vicinity of the Village Green in particular, in 2 months.
In regard to the BT phone box, one of the quotes included a lockable bollard by the telephone box in order to give BT access when required.  In regard to an electrical point for the Christmas tree, Councillor Bates suggested putting a small bollard in the middle with an electrical connection, properly inspected to ensure that it was put in correctly, in order that the Christmas Tree would have a proper place on the green in future and could avoid being drastically affected by the weather.
The Chairman would add a quote for an electrical connection.  Councillor Bates said that a pipe in the middle of the Green for the Christmas tree and a pipe for the connection would be a solution to the problem that they have every year in lighting the tree and keeping it upright.  Agreed unanimously.
· Slow signs provision
The Chairman reported that no further communication had been received and that he had discussed this with the Vale Council and the Police who had said that this was not priority in such an area.  Current signage was deemed as adequate for the area.  Councillor Bates thought that the speed limit signs which were encircled in black instead of red were for “recommended but not enforceable” speed limits.  Councillor A Austin asked if it would be possible to ask for black (unenforceable but recommended) signs in the village.  The Chairman agreed to enquire and put this proposal forward.

· Grass cutting
The Chairman asked if there were any new areas for grass cutting.  Councillor Austin asked for the bank opposite the Spinney as it was consistently overgrown.  Councillor Mrs Carter requested the grass bank between the wall of her property and the front (7 & 8 Twyn yr Eglwys) parallel with wall and the layby.  The Chairman said that the operational officer for parks would contact him in the next few days and he would discuss this matter with him.
3.3
Highway Matters – Green Lane
This matter had been dealt with under General Highway Matters at point 3.2.

3.4
Binding of Minutes
The Chairman confirmed that this was still in hand, but that it was a large exercise, and would take some time to carry out the work involved.
3.5
Bank Mandates
The new Treasurer said that he had received a statement and the cheque book.
3.6
Audit 2006/07 and 2007/08
Councillor Bates said that he had contacted Paul Griffiths and had agreed to sign the audits.  Councillor Bates agreed to contact Mr Griffiths to say that the acting Treasurer said would contact him.shortly.

3.7
Litter Collection
In regard to the recycling collection which had been missed on the 6th of March, the Chairman said that the recycling collection had taken place on the following Monday.

Councillor Shave said that there were a number of people now helping with litter collection.  In regard to problems on the highway, Councillor Shave said that there was a large amount of litter on the highway on the previous Friday.  He said that he had telephoned general number and the matter was dealt with very quickly.
3.8
Church Car Park & St. Michael’s Close
This matter had been dealt with under General Highway Matters at point 3.2.

3.9
Notice Board
The Chairman agreed to make a suitable replacement as and when time permitted.  In hand.
3.10
Conservation Area

The Chairman said that there was nothing specifically to add in regard to the matter, but was asked what the views were from the  Community Council in regard to the review.  The Chairman repeated the previous views which had been communicated to the review committee.  The Chairman said that this would possibly be raised at a planning meeting on the 22nd April by Cabinet and that two representatives were invited to go through the current policies and the review itself.  In regard to the County Treasures, the Chairman said that he had informed the Conservation Committee that the County Treasures had never been correct.  It was agreed that the Chairman would attend along with another representative to be decided at the next meeting.

3.11
Newsletter – Colwinston News & Views
Councillor Austin said that he had spoken to Julie Lloyd about late deliveries, and the deliverer in question had been away on holiday.  Julie Lloyd said that she would put a piece in the next newsletter for e-mailing the newsletter.  Councillor Shave said that people outside the village still had not received the newsletter.  Councillor Austin agreed to ask Julie Lloyd to give Councillor Shave some extra copies to deliver to outside (e.g. Brocastle,etc).  Chairman agreed he would write an update on the issues for the next newsletter.

3.12
Legal Matters
The Chairman said that he had not been successful in finding out the ownership of the Well and the Wetlands in particular and reported that the Chief Executive had not replied to his letter and that he would chase this matter up.  Councillor Thomas agreed to enquire in regard to the matter to speak to the Chief Executive.
3.13
Environmental Matters
The Chairman said that he had not seen any evidence upon visiting the site of the waste entering the water course.  However, as some Councillors had noticed the smell of the chicken manure, the Chairman agreed to view the area again.
3.14
Filing Cabinet for the Community Council within the Village Hall

The Clerk reported that it would be discussed by the hall committee at their meeting.  The Chairman also said that a table provision had also been mentioned for the meeting room and chairs.  The Clerk agreed to contact the Secretary of the Village Hall Committee to discuss the outcome of the meeting.  Confirmed.
3.15
Lamping Activities
The Chairman said that there had been some confusion in regard to the activity between that and poaching.  He said that whatever activity was being carried out, was mainly lamping which is a civil matter between the landowner and those carrying out the lamping.  The Chairman said that it was down to the landowner to contact the Police.
4
HIGHWAY MATTERS

4.1
Matters for discussion
All matters had been previously discussed at point 3.2 under General Highway Matters.
5
TREASURER’S REPORT
5.1
Report of Accounts

The Acting Treasurer reported that there were no changes.
6
CLERK’S REPORT
6.1
Planning Application – P/DC/IR/2009/00081/FUL – Ty Maen Land
The Chairman said that he had written to Planning in regard to the above application.  The Chairman said that he understood that the Planning Officer had commented on the issue of over-development of the site and that there was inconsistency between the plans and site boundaries, and the gaps which would exist and amenity space.  The Chairman also said that he understood that the Planning Officer had called for a detailed independent survey of the space, and that other points had been noted and were waiting for Welsh Water to come back to them.

7
OTHER BUSINESS
7.1
Polling Station

The Chairman reported that, on polling day there had been 2 problems in regard to the polling station for the by-election.  Firstly, the Village Hall was not used for the polling station, as was the norm.  The Chairman reported that the Vale of Glamorgan Council had told him that the reason for this was that the Playgroup had an inspection and, on this occasion, it was decided not to move the inspection.  Instead, a portakabin was erected in the village school car park.

Unfortunately, this had faced electrical problems, and the elderly and disabled had found this made it difficult for them to vote.  The Chairman said, however, that the Head teacher and Caretaker had been very helpful in setting up the polling station.  In regard to future elections, the Chairman said that he had contacted the Vale Council and the Community Hall Association would be informed that they will not be allowed to take priority over an election again, and that future elections would take place in the Village Hall.  Item closed.
7.2
Bryneithin
The Chairman said that the Clerk had received a request from a group opposing the Bryneithin Care Home closure, asking for the support of the Colwinston Community Council.  The Chairman said that the Community Council could not be allowed statutorily to support the group.

7.3
Severn Barrage
The Chairman reported that he had received a letter received from Atkins in regard to the Severn Estuary Shoreline Management Plan Review.  The Chairman had a question as to how it fitted in with other plans for the Severn Barrage and would contact them in regard to this.

7.4
Council Minutes – Vale of Glamorgan Council
The Chairman reported that he had reviewed the minutes of the December meeting, but that there was nothing major of note in regard to Colwinston.  The minutes mainly were in regard to the changes to the Community charge and in the various areas of the Vale.

7.5
Ewenny, Pant & Longlands Quarry Committee

The Chairman said that this was held on the 9th of March and chaired by the Mayor, Audrey Preston.  The Chairman reported that he had attended the meeting as the committee liaison officer, but said that there was nothing of importance to note.  The meeting had reflected that the quarries were very quiet at the present time, largely as a result of the current global financial crisis.

7.6
One Voice Wales

The Clerk reported that he had received a renewal for membership of One Voice Wales, at the cost of £41.00.  It was proposed by Councillor Mrs S Carter and seconded by Councillor G Bates that the membership be renewed.  Agreed unanimously.
7.7
Police Matters
The Clerk reported that he had received the monthly update from PCSO Matt Woodman in regard to the crime figures.  The Clerk reported that no crime had occurred in the village in the month of February.

7.8
Abandoned Car
Councillor Mrs S Carter said that a car seemed to have been abandoned in the car park behind the church.  The vehicle appeared not to have been taxed and had been abandoned for some time.  The Chairman asked if Councillor Mrs S Carter could provide further information such as the registration number, then he would contact the Vale Council as the vehicle was on their land.

7.9
School Field

Councillor G Bates said that the field opposite the school was being used as a car parking area and, as a result, was looking worse for wear.  It had been noted that the area could be turned into a green parking space – where grass could still grow using the modern cobble stone parking effect, whilst keeping the area green.  Agreed that this matter would be taken into consideration at the next meeting.

7.10
Pruning of tree in front of the flats

The Chairman said that he was in the process of contacting the council as it seemed as though the wrong tree had been pruned.  The Chairman said that he had also reminded them as freeholders of the property with regard to the bank between those properties and the Hafod properties.  In regard to the tree in front of No.10 flats, the chairman said that it had not been clarified yet.  He said that he would  await a response from the Vale Council in regard to the tree, although it was looking very dangerous.
8
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
8.1
The date of the Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday, the 7th of April, at 7.00 pm in Colwinston Village Hall.

There being no further business, the Meeting was closed at 9.00 pm.
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